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James D. Beasley, Esq.      STAFF’S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
J. Jeffry Wahlen, Esq.                                         Via E-mail: jbesley@ausley.com  
P.O. Box 391 
Tallahassee, FL 32302 

Re: Docket No. 20190024-EI - Petition of Tampa Electric Company for Approval of a 
Smart Meter Opt-Out Tariff 

Dear Mr. Beasley and Mr. Wahlen: 

By this letter, the Commission staff requests the following information from Tampa Electric 
Company (TECO). 

1. Assuming an AMI meter has not been installed at a customer’s premises, will customers 
have the option to retain their existing AMR meter and enroll in the opt-out tariff (i.e., 
not have their existing AMR meter replaced with the Landis+Gyr ALF meter)? 

a. If yes, please estimate the percentage of customers you predict will ask to retain 
their AMR meters.  

2. Please refer to the response to number 8 of staff’s first data request. When will any 
customers that already have digital, non-communicating meters begin to be assessed the 
monthly opt-out surcharge?  

3. Please provide the sample analysis of drive times within the TECO service territory 
referred to in the response to number 14 of staff’s first data request. 

4. Please discuss if customer billing cycles will be organized geographically in a way to 
make trips for monthly meter readings more efficient. 

5. Where are the Account Service Rep II and Pickup ¼ Ton 4x2 stationed that will be used 
in making monthly meter reading trips? Are there multiple locations across TECO’s 
service territory?  
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Please file all responses electronically no later than Friday, February 15, 2019, on the 
Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic 
Filing Web Form. Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6524 if you have any questions.  

 

Thank you, 

/s/ Johana Nieves 

Johana Nieves 
Attorney 
Office of the General Counsel 
jnieves@psc.state.fl.us  

 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
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